
COTTONWOOD PALO VERDE GOLF COMMITTEE MINUTES 

                                                         DECEMBER 6, 2017                     

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Cindy Bosch, Daniel Ellis, Nancy Hermanson, Jack 
Hill, Tim Lamb, Ginger Mays, Len Rosati, Kathy Skrei, Marky Wilson 
 

BOARD LIAISON:  Bill Greer 

STAFF PRESENT:  Bill Todd, Desmond Dakin, Greg Tokash, Mark 
Leibfried 

MANAGEMENT:  Steve Nolan 
 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM.  Minutes of November 1, 2017 

meeting were approved. 

Nominations of new Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary was conducted by 

Bill Greer.  The following were nominated, voted in, and began duties:  

Chairman:  Jack Hill 

Vice Chairman:  Cindy Bosch 

Secretary:  Ginger Mays  

STAFF REPORTS 

Bill Todd reported that Palo Verde had an issue with overwatering and it has been 

handled. 

Bill stated that 2 machines for rolling putting greens were purchased.  They are in 

the experimental stage and being used on some of the Cottonwood greens.  

Results were very impressive. 



Desmond Dakin reported that Sandy Worden is the 2017 / 2018 Handicap 

Champion for the CLGA.  Desmond mentioned that the New Cottonwood Sunday 

Couples is doing very well and is encouraged by the first year response.  Desmond 

reported that the Clinics and Demo Days are in full swing and will continue all 

winter long. 

Desmond introduced the Driving Range Policy.  Large signage with the written 

policy will be displayed at the CW driving range.  Phone numbers of the CW Pro 

Shop and the patrol will also be displayed. 

Greg Tokash reported the Palo Verde Pro Shop information.  Palo Verde Ladies 

Golf Association hosted a University of Arizona Cancer Fundraiser making 

$18,000.  Greg also said the PVLGA Men’s and Ladies Challenge had 100 

participant and the Ladies won. 

Greg reported that the Twilight Couples group is finished for the year.      

Mark Leibfried gave the Cottonwood/Palo Verde Golf Rounds report as of 

November 30, 2017.  There are 86 new members at CW/PV golf courses. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

The Golf Committee established a 3 person Sub Committee to work on suggested 

projects.  Members are Cindy Bosch, Dan Ellis and Len Rosati. 

 

GOLF COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Golf Committee is recommending to the Board of Directors to continue with 

the Tee Leveling program for 2018.  Kathy Skrei made the motion and Daniel Ellis 

seconded it.  Motion carried. 

Jack Hill requested that we send to the Facilities and Grounds Committee a 

planning form regarding Hole #5 Green at Palo Verde. 



SUGGESTION CARD 

Desmond received a suggestion card requesting a bar lounge atop the 

Cottonwood Pro Shop.  Jack Hill stated that it could be discussed at the January 

meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned.   

Next meeting:  January 3, 2018 at 2:00pm in the Phoenix Room. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Ginger Mays, Secretary 

 

 

 


